
 

Parent Bulletin 04/07/25 

 

Welcome Message 

This week, we congratulated our new Pupil Leadership team, welcomed our amazing new 

Year 7 cohort on Transition Day, our Year 10 pupils took part in college taster days, several 

pupils attended the Tameside Athletics Championships and our Year 11 pupils celebrated 

their prom!  

 

Year 6/7 Transition 

On Thursday, we welcomed our new Year 7 cohort who will be joining us in September this 

year. Pupils were able to meet their form tutors, sample some lessons and also see a school 

production!  

We also hosted a Transition Evening for parents to attend. We hope you all felt welcome and 

are excited to start with us in September! 

 



 

Pupil Leadership 

Head Pupils, Prefects and the School Council members have been announced this week! 

Pupils have been chosen based on their exemplary conduct, outstanding application, and the 

creative ideas they have brought to our school community. 

We are excited to work alongside our new pupil leaders and hear some of their amazing ideas. 

Their hard work and dedication is truly appreciated, and we look forward to the contributions 

they will make in the coming year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our new School 

Council for 2025/26: 

• Holly  

• Kye 

• Seemab  

• Maya  

• Isabelle  

• Kimberley 

• Courtney  

• Abbie  

• Nela  

• Hailie  

• Yahya  

• Haleema  

• Krisha  

• Charlotte  

• Isabella  

• Amelia  

 

 

Our new Head Pupils for 

2025/26: 

• Leila (Head Girl) 

• Isabelle (Deputy 

Head Girl) 

• Sienna (Deputy 

Head Girl) 

• Geoffrey (Head 

Boy) 

• Nazar (Deputy 

Head Boy) 



 

Tameside Athletics Championships 

This week, 37 of our pupils represented the school at the Tameside Athletics Championships 

at Sport City. We are so proud of their efforts and achievements. All pupils took part in at 

least one event and were outstanding school representatives. 

Some special mentions are: 

• Lily (9R) for a strong performance and silver medal in the Girls Y9/10 1500m. 

• Michael (9R) also stepped up into the Y9/10 Boys category and made it into the finals 

of the 300m, with a very strong performance in the heats. 

• Amber (9T) continued her annual performances in the Y9/10 Girls shot put placing 6th 

in a strong field. 

• Kyle (8W) made the Boys Y7/8 300m finals in an event that many find difficult. 

• Jayden (8R) was the newfound star of the day, coming 4th place in the Boys Y7/8 200m 

final. 

• Lily-Mae (8W) who was a superb ambassador for the school in her role as a 

timekeeper. Her diligence in this role was praised by all of the teachers from other 

schools, who she worked with. 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 10 College Taster Days  

Our Year 10 pupils have been attending college taster days this week at various local colleges 

to see what post-16 opportunities are available to them. So far, they have taken part in an 

array of exciting activities linked to their interests, including practical skills such as bricklaying, 

woodwork and hair and beauty, as well as some creative classes and work with animals. We 

hope this experience has inspired our pupils to think about their next steps after leaving us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 11 Prom 

This week, we said our final goodbyes to our wonderful Year 11 pupils at their prom! We are 

so proud of you all and the people you have become and wish you the best of luck moving 

forwards. 

We would also like to thank Mr Cassell and Ms Jackson for all of their hard work and 

dedication in organising the prom and supporting our Year 11 pupils this year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Rewards Evening  

Rewards Evening will take place on Thursday 10th July, where 

we will be celebrating the outstanding achievements of our 

pupils. Your child will receive a letter of invite if they have won 

an award.  

We look forward to celebrating the achievements of our 

pupils.  

 

Rewards: 

All Saints Achievement Points  

Here are the top 5 performing pupils this week: 

1. Zoey T - 7 Carlo Acutis 

2. Jennifer K - 8 Teresa 



 

3. Jasmine G - 9 Ward  

4. Lena W - 10 Kolbe  

Here are the top performing forms this week: 

1. 7 Carlo Acutis 

2. 8 Assisi    

3. 9 Ward  

Attendance: 

1. 7 Assisi - highest this week at 98% 

2. 8 Teresa  

3. 9 John Paul 

4. 10 Romero   

 

The last day of school  

We will break up for summer on Friday 18th July. On this day, school will close at 1pm. Please 

ensure that your child has a way of getting home.  

 

Final message 

Thank you to all parents in our community for your continued support.  

I hope you have a wonderful weekend.   

Best wishes,  

Ms Gilligan 

 

 

 


